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Grand  Knights  Message 
Brothers, 
We will be continuing to hold our General Meetings in Capatani Hall and the business meetings in 
Neumann Hall, for the foreseeable future.   Our worthy District Deputy swore in 2 of our trustees for 
another year.   

Please consider helping out at the Labor Day rest stop on Saturday, 5 September 2020.  We'll leave the 
garage around 8 am and we usually wrap up around 4pm. Any help will be appreciated, and we need several men 
with trucks to get the supplies to and from the Rest stop.  Please let me know and send me an email to:  
newfreedomkoc8891@gmail.com  

Please continue to pray for all of our brothers knights who need prayers for them or for their families. 

As usual, please keep checking with your neighbors, friends, and parishioners to become a brother of Council 
8891.   Gently remind them what a great, rockin’ group of guys we have in council 8891!  Also let me know if 
you need a ‘Become a Knight’ business card, in case you know someone who may be interested.  There are 
always some in the K of C box in the Parish office, or we can mail some to you.  Membership, membership, 
membership!  It’s the lifeblood of any organization!! 

 God Bless all!  Hope to see y'all soon! 
Mark Phipps, Grand Knight 

 
 

 

Deputy Grand Knights Message 
As we close out the chapter on August and welcome September the Knights of #8891 continue to 
Rock!  Maybe not in the usual way but with all the special small things that add up to continuing to 
make a difference in our church and community.  Whether it is finding a way to support food for 
families, giving life with more saves being visible at PP, or simply praying the rosary, Knights 
continue to make a difference. 

Below is a synopsis of some of the events we continue to support in a safe and socially responsible manner.  If you 
have been inactive and want to help here are some ways to personally put your Faith Into Action within our Four 
Pillars: Faith, Family, Community and Life. 
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Deputy Grand Knights Message  (Continued from page 1) 
FAITH Service Committee – Steve Udzinski Director 

+  Social distancing Rosary scheduled for the first Saturday of each month at 10:00AM outside the Perpetual 
Adoration Chapel.  Thanks to Brother Rob Galante for coordinating this activity.  Next Rosary will be held 
Saturday, September 5th, 10:00AM.  Put it on your calendar. 

+  The KofC kiosk has been temporarily moved out of the church atrium as a safety precaution.  On-line copies 
of the brochures are available at www.kofc.org 

FAMILY Service Committee – Dan Beck Director 

+  After finishing last fiscal year (through June) with 3-$1,000 donations plus so much more the Food Families 
subcommittee is once again off to a great start to make a difference for this much needed ministry.  Bo Gifford 
reported since July 1st we have contributed $1,010 to the Southern York County Food Pantry located on the St 
John’s campus.  The annual Walmart Food Drive has been postponed for safety reasons.  As an alternate Bo has 
challenged all Brother Knights to bring 5 food articles to each meeting.   

+  Greg G reported on our annual Parish Festival.  This year many precautions were taken to assure a safe 
festival.  A great time was had by all that participated.  Special thanks to the Brother Knights that came out to 
help set-up and run key events. 

COMMUNITY Service Committee – Sam Bongiovano and Dave Taylor 

+  Roadside Clean-up is currently on hold assuring we comply with state safety requirements. 

+  Barry P reported COAL Ticket sales met expectations.  Thanks to all that purchased ‘Chance Of A Lifetime’ 
tickets and supported this fundraiser. 

+  Rob Galante confirmed we will have Football Sweeps even it is done virtually.  Please contact Rob to support 
and have some fun with this important fundraiser. 

LIFE Service Committee – Tom Evans Director 

+  Tom has shared some truly inspiring stories with some additional saves praying in front of PP.  This includes 
opportunities to participate in baby showers, testimonials, and pictures of babies that are here today because of 
the difference this ministry has made.  Think about that for a minute. 

+  Next opportunity to safely participate and make a difference is with 40 DAYS FOR LIFE.  Annual nation 
wide event starts September 23rd and runs through November 1st.  Why not this year sign-up for an hour.  If you 
want to get more involved contact Tom about being a Vigil co-Coordinator.  He can place you with partner.  You 
will not be alone.   

Be Well. 
Tim Schott DGK, timschott@hotmail.com 

 
 

Food for Thought 
To identify conscience with a superficial state of conviction is to equate it with a certainty 
that merely seems rational, a certainty woven from self-righteousness, conformism, and 
intellectual laziness.  Conscience is degraded to a mechanism that provides excuses for one's 
conduct, although in reality conscience is meant to make the subject transparent to the divine, 
thereby revealing man's authentic dignity and greatness. 

       from "Values in a time of Upheaval,"  Pope Benedict XVI, 2006  
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Pro Life Report 
Brothers,  

    I know it gets old hearing that we are engaged in a real battle for life or death, but unless 
you hear what's happening out there, you might not believe we're at war.  Consider the 
following:  

    In May, two African-American women, Bevelyn Beatty and Ednee Chavennes, were arrested outside the 
Margaret Sanger Planned Parenthood Center in Manhattan, NYC.  These ladies are the co-founders of At The Well 
Ministries, a group that offers help to abortion-bound women.  NYC surely has more than its share of abortion-
bound women.  MORE BABIES ARE ABORTED IN NEW YORK CITY THAN ARE BORN.  They were taken 
away in handcuffs and booked.  They have a court hearing this month.  So while New York was burning, being 
looted and residents were being shot and killed in record numbers why were these ladies arrested?  Their crime?  
They were alleged to have violated Mayor  de Blasio's corona-virus, social distancing guidelines.  QED  

    On August 1, Warner DePriest and Erica Caporaletti, two members of Students for Life, were arrested in D.C.  
for trying to write "Black pre-born lives matter" on the sidewalk in front of Planned Parenthood,  using children's 
chalk.  The charge?  Defacing property.  

Students For Life come every Saturday to this location and offer women alternatives to abortion.  Their plan was to 
paint a message on the street.  In as much as others were allowed, without permits, to paint "DEFUND THE 
POLICE', they wanted equal treatment.  They got a permit but the police asked that they use paint that would 
dissolve over time (tempura?).  When they arrived on the 1st, there were six police cars there.  They were told they 
couldn't paint their message on the street.  They then took out their chalk and began to write "Black Pre-Born Lives 
Matter" on the sidewalk.  The police warned them that they would be arrested if they persisted.  These young people 
in Students For Life are admirable, courageous advocates for life.  They get harassed on college campuses all the 
time, but they keep at it.  They don't surrender, nor should we.  They were taken away in handcuffs because 
someone determined that chalk on the sidewalk was an arrestable offense. .  They were released at the police station 
when pro-life lawyers intervened on their behalf.  

     The battle continues.  Keep praying for an end to abortion.  Stay informed as to who is on our side and who is 
not.  We have a far too many spineless politicians who talk a good game but get in lock-step with the abortion lobby 
every time.  Find out who they are and vote them out.  

40 DAYS FOR LIFE is right around the corner.  It runs from Wed, Sep 23 to Sun, Nov 1. We plan to have prayer 
warriors on the sidewalk, across the street from Planned Parenthood/York every hour they are open.  You have 
already gotten an email from me about the campaign.  Please DO consider spending an hour or so a week with us, if 
you can.  If you can't, please pray for the success of the campaign and for the abortion-bound moms going into 
Planned Parenthood.  Hit me with any questions you might have.  Pay a visit to the curb before the campaign.  We 
have people up the every Tues., Wed. and Fri.  See what we are all about.  I promise you that you will meet some 
great people who feel just as you do on the topic. (717 235 8833)  

RACHEL'S VINEYARD RETREATS - COVID-19 caused retreats to be cancelled but things are progressing.  
Currently there is one retreat scheduled   

Fri, Sep 25 - Sun Sep 27 and another October 23 - October 25.  These are a great help in healing the pain of 
abortion.  If you know someone who might benefit by attending, have them call Becky Biter, 717 788 4959.  All 
contacts are CONFIDENTIAL.  

THE MOBILE ULTRASOUND VEHICLE -  On Thursday, Aug 20, Bishop Gainer blessed the mobile 
ULTRASOUND unit in a ceremony at Our Lady of Lourdes, Enola.  State representatives of the Knights presented 
the final checks for the ULTRASOUND and Becky and Shawn Biter spoke briefly about the long, hard pull to get 
this far and plans for the use of this new asset.  

I will put an article together and get it out you in the near future.  The Knights played big part in this success.  But, 
that's not surprising, we Knights ARE Pro-Life.  

God Bless, 
Tom Evans - tomevans54@comcast.net  - 717 235 8833 
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Warden’s Report - 2020 Football Sweepstakes Tickets 
Worthy brothers, I hope everyone is well. 

The Football Sweepstakes ticket sales are not going well. To date, I have sold 12 tickets. We need to 
step it up a bit, but I am not sure how. It is difficult in this environment to go “door to door”. And I 
have been quarantined for two weeks due to an isolated outbreak of the virus at my spouse’s place of 
employment. 

Tickets are $10. Hopefully, the season will not be cancelled. However, in the event the season is cancelled or 
delayed, the sweepstakes will be held. The State Council plans to hold fantasy football events each week and use 
previous years’ statistics to generate results. 

The list below shows our return depending on the number of tickets sold.  

$9 for tickets 1 – 100 
$5 for tickets 101 – 300 
$4 for tickets 301+ 

As you can see, we make more if we sell more. 

The deadline for returns to be eligible for the program is October 13, 2020. Tickets received after this date will 
be ineligible and will be returned to the council for refund to the purchaser. I need your tickets by October 9 to 
give me enough time to mail them. 

Due to the precautions caused by the Corona-19 epidemic, we are limited in how we can sell tickets. The 
meetings have far fewer members than usual. If you need tickets, please call me or send me an email. I will be 
happy to run them to your home or meet you at mass when it is convenient for you. 

The church office says they have too many worthy groups vying for time outside the church in August and 
September. The only date I may be able to get is September 20th. I will discuss this at the next business meeting. 

Thank  you. 
Rob Galante, Warden, Council 8891  
717-318-1231 - rmgalante@yahoo.com  

 
 

 

Food for Families Report 
I have scheduled a Food drive at the Shrewsbury Walmart 0n October 10th. Let‘s hope 
that the corona monster has been slain by then.  I don’t like to keep calling Wolf. 
Please pray that this event will be able to happen 

Last month I offered the Council this challenge. For the remaining fiscal year July 2020-July 2021 I ask each 
brother Knight to bring a minimum donation of 5 pounds of food to each meeting that you attend this year.    I 
am proud to say that at the August General meeting you stepped up and met that challenge by donating 44.1 lbs. 
of food that night.   In addition other member donated 27.6 lbs. of food directly to the Pantry that day which give 
us a total of 77.1 Lbs. Great job, let’s keep it coming! 

To date Council 8891 has donated 297 lbs. of food and $1010. Thank you for your very generous efforts! 

Remember that donations can be taken directly to the pantry Monday-Saturday 9-11:30 AM.   Let the pantry 
know that your donations are from the Knight of Columbus so that our efforts will be recorded.  If you cannot 
get to the pantry please contact me @ (717-424-4567) and we will work out a way to get your donations there.   
No food items or financial donations will be refused.  Plastic/Cans/Boxed products preferred. For Pantry 
assistance call 717-235-6370. 

Thank you and God bless you & Stay Healthy and Safe! 
Bowen Gifford PGK, PFN, Food for Families Chair 
717-424-4567 -  boknows@nfdc.net  



 

COUNCIL #8891  2020 – 2021 
 

GRAND KNIGHT   Mark Phipps (Sharon) 717-993-9365 

DEPUTY GK – Tim Schott  (Kathy) 410-960-0043 

CHAPLIN – Rev. Robert A. Yohe     717-235-2156 

CHANCELLOR - Dan Beck (Wilasinee) 717-235-4604 

RECORDER – Joe Mazziot (Patty) 717-838-6004 

TREASURER – Dave Taylor (Barbara) 717-993-3105 

ADVOCATE – Rick Corriveau (Leslie)  717-227-2728 

WARDEN –  Rob Galante (Marlene) 717-318-1231 

OUTSIDE GUARD – Lenny Casiero (Lovell) 717-235-9640 

INSIDE GUARD –Ken Scheper 410-206-2081  

TRUSTEE 1 YEAR –  Sam Bongiovano (Linda)  717-968-6290 

TRUSTEE 2 YEAR – Paul Stadler 717-891-0457 

TRUSTEE 3 YEAR – Barry Price (Ann) 717-793-0217 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY - Greg Gering (Michelle) 717-552-8173

INSURANCE AGENT – Jon Deakin    717-818-2858 
                                      Jon.Deakin@KofC.org 
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FTGOTO: Please keep the following in your prayers: 
Our Religious Angela Casiero Chuck Carey 
The Catholic Church Joe Zito Bill McDaniel 
Fr. Capitani Beck Family Those with COVIID 
Our Troops Leslie Corriveau Our Medical Workers 
Law Enforcement Steve Rickrode Our First Responders 
Fire Fighters Katie Stenauer Frank Bodani & Family 
President & Legislators Mary Grant  
Colamarino Family Will &Maureen Abbott  
Schwarzman Family Charles Lombardo ` 
Farrell Family Gene & Alvena Kornak  
Powers & Price Family Don & Kathy Christensen  
Mike & Joanne Polash Dee & John Nycz  
Dennis & Linda Cooper Bo & Joann  Gifford  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  Fund   

 

 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944  2020 – 2021 Officers 
Faithful Navigator Steve Arthur 465-0097 

Faithful Comptroller Daniel Beck  235-4604 

Faithful Friar Rev Robert A. Yohe  235-2156 

Faithful Captain Donald Myers Jr 619-7654 

Faithful Admiral Francis Blodgett 630-8246 

Faithful Purser John Schwarzman 235-6220 

Faithful Pilot Dominic Rodriguez 624-9275 

Faithful Scribe David Keating 632 9352  

Inner Sentinel James Hintenach 235-6117 

Outer Sentinel Dennis Cooper 993-6973 

One Year Trustee Don Vosnick   724-288-7225 

Two Year Trustee Kenneth Glass 292 7156 

Three Year Trustee Bo Gifford 424-4567  
Color Corp Commander Richard Corriveau 227-2728 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PROGRAM DIRECTORS 

COMMUNITY –  Dave Taylor 717-993-3105 

LIFE– Tom Evans  717-235-8833 

FAMILY –  Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

FAITH –  Steve Udzinski 717-993-9601 

EX-OFFICIO DIRECTORS 

SMALL GAMES – Barry Price 717-428-0365 

APPAREL - Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

MEMBERSHIP – Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 
C.O.A.L  –  Barry Price 717-793-0217 

Fund-Raising  –  Barry Price 717-793-0217 

BUILDING FUND 
CHAIRMAN 

Barry Price 717-793-0217 

ASSISTANT CHAIRMAN 
(Fund Raising) 

Eugene Kornak 717-235-0322 

(Investment & Home Opportunities) 
Ron Seufert 717-235-5317 
John Nycz 717-235-3721 

EX-OFFICIO COMMITTEE 
Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 
Greg Gering 717-552-8173 

- - NOTICE - - 
Want to help save your Council money and also be 
green, receive an e-mail copy of the Knight Edition 
monthly. If we don’t have your e-mail address, e-mail 
me at   bapent@comcast.net 

Card Social & Luncheon 

Postponed 

until after COVID-19  
Game Starts Promptly at 1:00  

in the Parish Center 

Benefits St. John the Baptist K of C 
Council #8891 Building Fund 

Contact John 235-3721 or Barry 428-0365 for info.

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

None this month due to COVID-19 

August 2020 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

None this month due to COVID-19 

August 2020 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
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Knights of Columbus September 2020 Calendar 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30         

Don’t forget to 
attend video or 
mass in person 

31 
 

August 

1 
 

 

2 
 
 

3 
 
 

4 
 
 

5 
I-83 Rest Stop 

7am – 4pm 
(We need help) 

6         

Don’t forget to 
attend video or 
mass in person 

7 
LABOR 

DAY 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
General Meeting 

FrCC  8:00pm 

11

 

12 
 

13        
Don’t forget to 
attend video or 
mass in person 

14 
 

15 
 

 

16 
 

17
 

4th Degree Mtg  
TBD 

18 
 

19 
October 

Knight Edition 
Articles Due 

bapent@comcast.net

20         

Don’t forget to 
attend video or 
mass in person 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
Business 
Meeting 
NH 8:00pm 

25 
 

26 

27    

Don’t forget to 
attend video or 
mass in person  

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

1 
October 

2 
October 

23 
October 

 

October 17th – Italian Dinner – (More information to come) 

St. John the Baptist 
Knights of Columbus Council No. 8891 
& Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 

315 N. Constitution Avenue 
New Freedom, PA 17349 

How to attend mass by video from the Parish Web Page 

• Go to the St. John the Baptist Catholic Church web page 
https://www.sjbnf.org/online 

• Select Live Masses & Recordings or the Click here to watch live 


